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Federal Government Steps Forward On Approving Harmful Aquaculture Facility Off San Diego, CA 

 

San Diego, CA -- The ​National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) yesterday announced its 

intent to prepare an Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the Pacific Ocean AquaFarms facility off 

the coast of San Diego, CA, bringing this risky project one step closer to reality. This announcement 

follows the agency’s recent decision to designate federal waters in Southern California and the Gulf of 

Mexico as Aquaculture Opportunity Areas (AOAs), a move toward pre-approval of these AOAs for 

aquaculture development with little review or oversight. Industrial open ocean aquaculture uses 

massive floating net pens to raise thousands of finfish, and allows fish waste and other pollution from 

antibiotics, pesticides and other chemicals used in the facilities, to flow freely into the surrounding 

ocean. 

  

In response, Friends of the Earth, Recirculating Farms Coalition and Northwest Atlantic Marine Alliance, 

members of the ​Don’t Cage Our Ocean Coalition​, issued the following statement: 

 

“The federal government is once again risking local ecosystems and coastal economies to expand 

industrial aquaculture without careful consideration of the many negative impacts. Industrial 

aquaculture facilities can disrupt ecosystems,  harm coastal economies and threaten the livelihoods of 

fishing communities. The government needs to stop prioritizing risky, dangerous and outdated methods 

of fish production at the expense of responsible seafood producers. We need to put the brakes on these 

unnecessary projects and not rubber-stamp industrial development in our oceans.” 

 

# # # 

 

Don’t Cage Our Ocean Coalition 
The Don’t Cage Our Ocean Coalition is a diverse group of national organizations joining together to fight 
against legislation that would industrialize our oceans and allow the growth of the harmful open ocean 
aquaculture industry.  Learn more at ​https://dontcageourocean.org​. 
 
Northwest Atlantic Marine Alliance 

The Northwest Atlantic Marine Alliance is a fishermen-led organization building a broad movement 

toward healthy fisheries and fishing communities. NAMA works to build deep and trusting relationships 

with community-based fishermen, crew, fishworkers and allies to create effective policy and market 

strategies. Learn more at ​www.namanet.org​. 
 

Recirculating Farms Coalition 

The Recirculating Farms Coalition is a collaborative group of farmers, educators, non-profit organizations 

and many others committed to building local sources of healthy, accessible food. Through research, 

training and advocacy, RFC works to support the development of eco-efficient farms that grow fresh, 
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local food, in diverse communities, to foster physical, mental and financial wellness. Learn more at 

www.recirculatingfarms.org​. 
  

Friends of the Earth 

Friends of the Earth strives for a more healthy and just world. As an outspoken leader in the 

environmental and progressive communities, FOE engages the public, media and policymakers to build 

long-term political power. Learn more at ​www.foe.org​. 
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